
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
July 8, 1980 

 
Board met at the town hall. 
 
All present. 

 
Clerk read the minutes of the last meeting which were approved as read. 
 
Johnson said  he had talked to Gustafson as to officers liability insurance and he 

recommended that we continue to have this coverage.  The clerk reported he had sent in a 
questionnaire sent out but he had no reply.  Johnson also said he had talked to Jim Pepera 
about removing pigeon houses. 
 

Treasures report was accepted as read.   
 
Mr. Forret of the Dakota County planners was called to answer some questions about 
Quanbeck’s proposed Chub Lake Development.  He said the town board’s discussion was 

o.k..  He also brought along a resolution accepting the changes in the comprehensive plan 
that is being reviewed by the MET Council. 
 
Johnson made a motion to sign the resolution seconded by Kadlec.  All approved. 

 
Paul Speiker appeared for permission to sell 12 acres for a building site although there 
are already 4 houses on this 40 acre lot.  Zweber made a motion to grant permission but 
only one house on the 12 acres would be allowed.  The buyer must be informed when the 

property is sold.  Parcel #011-78. Section 14.  N.E.1.4.  Smith seconded.  All approved. 
 
Michael Schmidt requested a barn permit to house animals.  Zweber motion seconded by 
Johnson, carried. 

 
John Sautner asked for an extension on his permit to finish his garage.  Johnson motion 
seconded by Kadlec, passed. 
 

Dan Adelman asked for a permit to build a garage on his dads farm.  He was asked to 
draw a plot of his farm site. 
 
Pete Jensen came with his plans for a house on 235th St and Dodd.  He was told to come 

to the next planning commission meeting. 
 
Mr. Caswell of consulting engineering Diversified brought back plans of 225ht St bridge.  
He read a letter written by his firm to inform them of action going on in the state and 

regretted that their services were terminated. 
 



Dan Adelman had his drawings completed.  Sauber made a motion to grant permit 
seconded by kadlec all approved. 
 

Greenwood cemetery requested a second driveway west of present driveway was 
approved if they put in a culvert. 
 
Bills were presented.  Township officers dues were ordered paid.  Rother Construction 

was to be paid $1200.00 and balance when money was available.  Motion by  Zweber 
seconded by Johnson, carried. 
 
Dustproofing bill was ordered paid by warrant on a motion by Johnson seconded by 

Zweber.  Approved 5-0. 
 
Rother was to be told to hold up on the graveling till more money was available. 
 

Smith asked for permission to send 225th St bridge plans to Erickson Engineering.  This 
was approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:55 pm.  


